Greensboro Free Library
Trustee Meeting
July 31, 2018

Present: 
Trustees—Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Lise Armstrong, Stephanie Thomson, Virginia Lapierre
Alternate Trustees—John Miller, Rosann Hickey-Cook
Librarians—Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper
Absent—Carol Reynolds, Donna Jenckes, Emily Purdy

· Call to order by Hal Gray at 4:00 pm.

· Minutes of June meeting were approved as distributed.

· Librarian’s Report—Mary reported that there have been various computer and network problems plaguing the library and its internet. Mary and Tom Anastasio have been working hard to put Windows 10 on all the machines as well as a program called Deep Freeze which will cost the library between $300-$500. Mary is working with Consolidated Communication to resolve the internet issue. Our grant for internet upgrade is still in limbo-being neither denied or approved. This gives us hope that we still may be able work on the upgrade before the next calendar year. Mary also reported that Emily wrote and received a grant of $1500 from the Craftsbury Community Fund for a literature program she is running this fall. 

· Children’s Librarian Report—Emily was absent from the meeting, but it was clear from her report that she has been busy with all the summer programs at the library. Circus Smirkus is coming to the library later this week and Emily will secure ice cream for a celebration afterward.

· Fundraising Report—Becky reported that is looked as if our income from the Raffle may be down from last year, but that overall, donations appeared to be up. She will be analyzing the costs of our spring and fall mailings over the last few years.

· Treasurer’s Report—Lise reported that she has been working with Donna on the finances for the library, but that she does not have access to things such as deposit slips in Donna’s absence. Lise also suggested that we have additional signers on our checking account.

· Chairman’s Report—Hal extended thanks to Mike Metcalf for fixing the railing on the back exit. He has also talked to John Hunt about finishing the West Exit. John expressed potential interest in fixing the South Exit as well. Funding for this project will need to be secured. A bid from Mr. Simons to redo the roof has come in. Hal also has all the bills from the repair of the septic system and will be delivering them to the Town Treasurer shortly.

· Old/New Business—

· There are some new leads for additional volunteers. 
· The annual volunteer recognition tea is tentatively scheduled for August 30 at 4:00pm. 
· The Select Board will be addressing roadside parking at their next meeting. Interested individuals from the library are encouraged to attend.
· By-laws were reviewed by Stephanie, Lise, and Hal, and their proposed changes were discussed. The Board will continue to work on them.
· Long-Range Planning objective 1 discussed and amended. The Board is encouraged to look at objective 2 for discussion at our next meeting.
· The library’s website is being revamped thanks to efforts by Lise, Stephanie, and Becky. They hope to be able to launch our new site next summer.

· Motion to adjourn came at 5:28 and was unanimously approved.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thanks were offered to John Miller for providing berries and cucumbers.

Respectfully submitted, 
Virginia Lapierre
